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House Appropriators Slated to Cut Federal Transportation Spending

Tomorrow, the full House Committee on Appropriations is scheduled to set its spending levels for government programs for the balance of Fiscal Year 2011. It is expected that the Chairman of the Committee, Harold Rogers (R-KY), will bring forward a spending proposal for federal transportation and housing programs that represents a 17% reduction from the present level of funding. The committee is addressing spending levels for the remainder of this fiscal year because in 2010 the House failed to pass its regular appropriations bills and is currently operating on a continuing resolution that expires on March 4, 2011. It is anticipated that the funding for the Transportation, Housing & Urban Development, and Related Agencies Appropriations bill will be reduced to $56 billion from the Fiscal Year 2010 enacted level of $68 billion. Chairman Rogers commented on the cuts by releasing a statement, which reads, in part: “With this CR [continuing resolution], we will respond to the millions of Americans who have called on this Congress to rein in spending and help our economy grow and our businesses create jobs. It is my intention –and that of my Committee – to craft a responsible, judicious CR that will significantly reduce government spending, begin to get our nation’s finances in order so that the economy can thrive, and provide essential resources for our national security.” I look forward to providing further details regarding the appropriations process for Fiscal Year 2011 as they become available after tomorrow’s committee meeting.

Metro Blue Line Safety Event Draws Media 

A crackdown on Metro Blue Line safety violators by more than a dozen Los Angeles Sheriff’s Department and Long Beach Police motorcycle officers in Long Beach early this morning generated major media coverage. Prior to the deployment of officers, a brief press conference was held at the Metro Blue Line Willow Station. Los Angeles County Supervisor and Board Chair Don Knabe presided. He was joined by Director Diane DuBois, Long Beach police chief Jim McDonnell and Sheriff’s Capt. Daniel Cruz. News stories are running today on Channels 2, 5, 7, 9, 34, KNX and KFWB, Metro Networks radio and Los Angeles Times. Such police crackdowns on pedestrians and motorists violating the law are periodically scheduled along the Metro Blue line alignment to promote safety and prevent accidents.    

Expo Construction Notice
Construction crews continue to work at night performing activities necessary to connect the existing Metro Blue

Line Light Rail System with the Expo Light Rail Transit system that is currently under construction. The new Expo Line will share tracks and two stations with the Metro Blue Line along the Flower Street portion of the alignment. The extensive work necessary to connect these two transit systems will be ongoing for the next few months.  Construction is scheduled from 9:00 p.m. Friday, February 11, 2011 through 5:00 a.m. Monday, February 14, 2011 9:00 p.m. Friday and February 25, 2011 through 5:00 a.m. Monday, February 28, 2011. To view the construction notice - please click here.



	

	








